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Alfalfa is a forage crop with potential to intensify dairy and beef production in Brazil. This leguminous forage has 
a great genetic diversity; the called "Alfafa Crioula" populations have emerged in Brazil as result of both, natural 
and farmers selection. The aim of this work was to evaluate fall growth of alfalfa accessions maintained in the 
Epagri’s forage germplasm bank. Seeds of 84 alfalfa accessions were germinated using paper test, normal 
seedling were counted after 10 days. Fourteen accessions of "Alfafa Crioula" with good germination rate were 
transferred to field for fall dormancy evaluation. The Monarca SP INTA (nondormant) and Victoria SP INTA 
(intermediate dormant) cultivars were used as controls. The experiment was carried out in the municipality of 
Lages, SC, located at latitude 27º 47 'S and longitude 50º 19' W and altitude of 917 m. The region climate is Cfb 
type according to Köppen classification. The experimental design was a randomized complete block design with 
four replications. Each experimental unit was composed of eight lines with 4.5m spaced at 0.20m. The fall 
dormancy rating was determined according to Teuber et al. (1998), with the evaluation carried out in the first 
year of the establishment. To verify the similarity among accessions a hierarchical cluster analysis was 
performed using the euclidean distance and Ward's clustering criterium. Seeds of alfalfa accessions had 
germination ranging from 0 to 98%. Based on the results of the field experiment, it was possible to classify the 
accessions of "Alfafa Crioula" in three groups of fall dormancy. Figure 1 shows that two accessions were similar 
to the Monarca SP INTA cultivar and were classified as nondormant, 10 accessions that formed a grouping 
together with Victoria SP INTA were considered as intermediate dormant. Two accessions formed an isolated 
group considered as dormant. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Figure 1 - Dendrogram generated by Ward’s method of cluster analysis among the 14 alfalfa accessions from 
Epagri’s forage germplasm bank and 2 commercial controls. 
 
The "Alfafa Crioula" presents a range of dormancy during the fall/winter in the Highlands of Santa Catarina, with 
the majority of accessions belonging to the intermediate group. Since Brazil has both tropical and subtropical 
climate, this information will help breeders to select parents for composing synthetic varieties adapted to specific 
regions. 
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